








Arthur N. Foxe, 1927

Died November 26, 1982. Dr. Foxe, a
psychiatrist, was a resident of New
York City.

William R. Hawkins, 1927

Died November 20, 1982 at the age of
81. Dr. Hawkins, a general practitioner,
lived in South Fork, Pennsylvania. In
1961 he was cited by the Cambria
County Medical Society as the “Practi-
tioner of the Year.” He served as Presi-
dent of the Board of Health there. His
wife, Hiawatha, survives him.

William M. Sullivan, 1929

Died December 5, 1982 at the age of
80. Dr. Sullivan was a member of the
Passaic (New Jersey) General Hospital
staff. He also was past President of the
Passaic County Medical Association
and the Board of Education, a Commis-
sioner of the Passaic Department of
Public Works and a Director of the
New Jersey Bank. Surviving are his
wife, Alice, two sons and four
daughters.

William T. Rice, 1932

Died January 23, 1983. Dr. Rice, a
radiologist who practiced in Rochester,
Pennsylvania for 40 years, was a resi-
dent of nearby Beaver. He was a past
President of the Pittsburgh Roentgen
Society, and Pennsylvania Radiological
Society, the Beaver County Medical
Society and the Beaver County Cancer
Society. Dr. Rice was a Diplomat of the
American Board of Radiology and a
Fellow of the American College of
Radiology. Surviving are his wife, Iva,
and three daughters.

Noble F. Crandall, 1933

Died November 6, 1982. The retired
physician was residing in Port
Charlotte, Florida.

John F. McMullin, 1934

Died January 27, 1983 at the age of

73. Dr. McMullin retired from the Navy
in 1962 after 26 years of active duty
and then assumed the position of Chief
Psychiatrist at the Riverside County
General Hospital in California. In 1970
he retired to a private practice of

psychiatry. He was Associate Professor
at Loma Linda School of Medicine. Dr.
McMullin was a Diplomate of the
American Board of Psychiatry and Neu-
rology and the American Psychiatric
Association. His wife, Charlene, two
daughters and three sons survive him.

George L. Tunick, 1935

Died January 28, 1983. Dr. Tunick, an
internist, was a resident of Greenwich,
Connecticut.

Sidney H. Mirbach, 1937

Died January 3, 1983 at the age of 70.
Dr. Mirbach, a general practitioner, was
on the staff at St. Luke’s and Sacred
Heart Hospitals in Bethlehem,
Pennsylvania. He was a Diplomate of
the American Academy of Family Prac-
titioners. Surviving are his wife,
Eleanor, a physician son and a

daughter.

Melvin M. Berger, 1940

Died October 1, 1982 at the age of 68.
Dr. Berger, who maintained offices in
Bethlehem, Pennsylvania, was a mem-
ber of the American College of Obstet-
rics and Gynecology, the American
College of Surgeons and the Philadel-
phia Obstetrical Society. His wife,
Kathryn, and a daughter survive him.

Charles W. Miller, 1940

Died August 26, 1982 at the age of 66.
Dr. Miller was a general practitioner
who resided in Frackville, Pennsylvania.

Richard L. Wagner, 1940
Died February 11, 1983. Dr. Wagner

was a general practitioner in
Wheelersburg, Ohio.

Luther L. McCallion, 1942

Died February 8, 1983 at the age of
67. Dr. McCallion, a family practitioner,
maintained offices in the Chestnut Hill
and Erdenheim areas of Philadelphia.
He served as Medical Director of the
Pennsylvania School for the Deaf and
was on the staff of Chestnut Hill Hos-
pital. Surviving are two daughters and
a son.

George S. Appleby, 1943
Died August 5, 1982. Dr. Appleby, a

general surgeon, was a resident of
Martinsburg, West Virginia.

Thomas F. Graham, 1945

Died December 25, 1982 at the age of
62. Dr. Graham was Chief of Radiology
at St. Agnes Medical Center and Wills
Eye Hospital in Philadelphia until his
1980 retirement. At the time, he
moved to Bradenton, Florida, where
he died. Surviving are his wife,
Constance, two daughters and three
sons.

George A. Carberry, 1946

Died July 15, 1982. Dr. Carberry was
an obstetrician/gynecologist with
appointments at Methodist Hospital in
Merrillville, Indiana, and Mercy Hospi-
tal in Hobart. His wife, JoAnne, and
five children survive him.

Paul F. Leicht, 1951

Died October 17, 1982 at the age of
61. Dr. Leicht, who died in Tucson,
Arizona, was a pathologist at Holy
Spirit Hospital in Camp Hill, Pennsyl-
vania, and a consultant to the Masonic
Homes there. Prior to his training in
the specialty, he was a general practi-
tioner. He was a member of the Ameri-
can Society for Clinical Pathologists.
Surviving are his wife, Jean, two daugh-
ters and a son, John P. Leicht '81.

Henry G. Klinges, Jr., 1955

Died February 2, 1983 at the age of
61. Dr. Klinges was a general practi-
tioner who maintained offices in the
Mayfair section of Philadelphia. He
served on the staff of Nazareth and
Holy Redeemer Hospitals. Dr. Klinges
was a charter member of the American
Academy of Family Practice and was a
Secretary of both the Pennsylvania and
Philadelphia Academies of Family
Practice. His wife, Alma, three sons
and two daughters survive him.

Jack J. Peril, 1956

Died February 20, 1983 at the age of
52. Dr. Peril, a specialist in internal
medicine, was a member of the staff of
West Jersey Hospital in Camden, New
Jersey, and was a past President of the
West Jersey Medical Society. His wife,
Rhoda, survives him.



The Sixth Annual
Eastern Shore Medical Symposium

Jefferson Medical College and the University of
Delaware co-sponsor the symposium which
is a review of general medicine. All
faculty members are from Jefferson.

June 19 to 24,1983  Rehoboth Beach,

Delaware

(for additional information contact Sylvia Brocka
302-738-8151)

The New Biology and its Impact on Cancer

The Philadelphia Cancer Club and the Philadelphia
Cooperative Cancer Association jointly sponsor a
conference celebrating the Tenth Anniversary of

coordinated cancer activities of Philadelphia.

Among the speakers will be:

Dr. Emmanuel Barber Dr. Louise Strong
University of Toronto M.D. Anderson Hospital
Cancer Center

Dr. Robert C. Gallo, 63
National Institutes of Health

Tuesday, June 7, 1983  1:00 P.M.-5:30 P.M.

McClellan Hall, Jefferson Medical College
Panel Discussion to follow presentations
(no registration, all alumni cordially invited )




